CAREY McWILLIAMS
902 Spring Arcade Building
Los Angeles 13, California

o

December 16, 1943

Dr, BErnst Simmel
555 Wilcox Avenue
Los Angeles, California

Dear Dr. Simmel:
Thanks for your letter of December 12.

I will be glad to serve on the proposed
"Council on liental Hygiene".

I should, perhaps, make this reservation,
namely, that for the next three months I am going
to be very pre-occupied with finishing a new
book, and I will not have too much time to devote
to matters of this kind.

With best wishes, I am,

Yours very truly,

CiM:e



